
 

August 16, 2021 

 

Donna Ingram, DNP, RN 

Chair, Department of Nursing 

Middle Georgia State University 

100 University Parkway 

Macon, GA 31206-5145 

 

Dear Dr. Ingram: 

 

This letter is formal notification of the action taken by the 

Accreditation Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN). The 

ACEN thoroughly reviewed the substantive change report for the 

master's nursing program at Middle Georgia State University related 

to the implementation of the Adult/Gerontology Acute Care Nurse 

Practitioner (AGACNP) post-master's certificate program option, 

which occurred in May 2021.  

 

Based on this review, and with the authority delegated by the ACEN 

Board of Commissioners to the ACEN Chief Executive Officer as 

delineated in ACEN Policy #14 Reporting Substantive Changes, your 

substantive change has been approved, which is effective as of August 

16, 2021. The approved substantive change report and all related 

documentation will be added to the program’s record. 

 

We look forward to continued successes for your nursing program. If 

you have questions about this action or about ACEN policies and 

procedures, please contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 

 

Marsal P. Stoll, EdD, MSN 

Chief Executive Officer


